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Healthy Schools



                                                               
Head teacher

Mrs. Melanie Austin 
July 7th 2016
Summer 2016: Newsletter  No. 7
Dear Parents and Carers,
What a fantastic sports day we had, with glorious weather- we were really proud of the children. We were especially lucky to have the help of Mr Dailey and his team of ex-Broadmayne pupils as junior sports leaders.  Well done to Mrs Howells and Mr Gibbons for organising everybody! Thank you so much for turning out in such great numbers and supporting the school by buying cream teas, pizzas, Pimms etc. The FABs have raised an amazing £550 and once again I’d like to thank them for all their hard work. It was wonderful to see the cob oven in action for the first time- the pizzas actually sold out!

The children are enjoying the taster day in their new classes and I’m busy trying to learn all our new pupils’ names! I’m sure you will hear all the news tonight.
Football Tournament

Don’t forget that on Thurs July 14th we will be running our annual in-house football tournament. This will be in the morning. Families are welcome to attend this event- kick-off at 9.15.

New classes and staffing
In September Mrs Howells will be taking over from Mrs Drysdale in Yr 1 for one day weekly and continuing to teach in Year 2. The teaching staff will be as follows, although some staff sometimes work with other classes.
	Class
	Teachers
	Teaching assistants

	Reception    
	Mrs Bostock       


	Mrs Bassingdale

Mrs Chant

Miss Pugh 

	Year One     
	Mrs Gillott (Tues-Fri) and Mrs Howells (Mon)


	Mrs Bevis

Miss Pugh

Mr Bevis

	Year Two    
	Mrs Norman (Mon-Wed) and Mrs Howells (Thurs-Fri)


	Mrs Hargrave

Mrs Treviss

Ms Watson

	Year Three  
	Miss Felgate


	Mrs Pullen

Mr Gibbons

Mrs Bazzell

Mrs Treviss

	Year Four    
	Mrs Collings (Mon-Thurs) and Mr Oxlee (Fri)


	Mrs Pullen

Mr Gibbons


Mrs Thompson and Mrs Crumbleholme also do supply teaching regularly and Mr Denning and Mrs Chilcott provide cover for teaching assistants. We would like to offer you an opportunity before the end of term to pop into your child’s new classroom and have a look around and meet the teacher informally – “Meet and Greet”. The dates and times for this are: Tues 12th Yr 2, Wed 13th Yr 1, Thurs 14th Yr 3 and Fri 15th Yr 4. All at 2.45
In September each teacher will invite you to a meeting to inform you about the curriculum and routines for the new class. 

Children’s Centre

Although the service has been reduced the Broadmayne centre is still open and staff will be there on a Wednesday to give advice and support to families with children up to the age of 10. 
Send my Friend to School

The School Council accompanied Mrs Collings to St Mary’s School Puddletown to meet MP Oliver Letwin and hand over their messages to world leaders. This is part of a Dorset-wide campaign to ensure that every child in the world has the opportunity to attend school- something we take for granted.

Volunteers
We welcome volunteers in school, particularly to help with reading. Yr 1 are especially keen to invite a volunteer reader in, as the wonderful Mr and Mrs Mellor are no longer able to come in from September.

Thank you pm
Invitations have been sent out to our volunteers and we hope to see you on Mon 11th at 2.15. if you have helped in school this year and not yet received an invitation please let us know!
Building works

In addition to refurbishment of the boys’ toilets we are also planning improvements to our outdoor area, using the rest of the grant awarded by Tesco (they funded the cob oven). All will be revealed in September we hope!
ECO School Green Flag celebration day- a reminder
Remember our Green Flag day on Friday 15th July. Lunchboxes need to be waste-free lunch that day (ie no wrappers) and wear something green to school. We are hoping to have a mini- picnic at morning snack time so please can any snacks be wrapper-free. We will also run some “green” activities during the day. 
Yours sincerely
Melanie Austin 
	July
	

	Fri 8th
	Year 3 trip to Mash-Up festival

	Mon 11th
	Thank you afternoon at 2.15

	Tues 12th
	DASP Citizenship ceremony
Yr 2 Meet and Greet 2.45

	Wed 13th
	Yr 1 Meet and Greet 2.45

	Thurs 14th
	In school football tournament (9.15 am- parents welcome)

Yr 3 Meet and Greet 2.45

	Fri 15th
	Yr 4 trip to Thomas Hardye School for Rocket science

ECO Schools Green Flag celebration

Yr 4 Meet and Greet 2.45

	Mon 18th @ 2.15
	Yr 4 leavers’ assembly

	Tues 19th
	Last day of Summer term


Wed 20th July: INSET day
2016 dates:

INSET days: Thurs 1st and Fri 2nd September, Mon 31st October, 10th February (one more to be confirmed)
Term starts on Mon 5th September (Reception class have a staggered start: half on Mon 5th, half on Tues 6th, whole class on Wed 7th- mornings only, then full time from Thurs 8th)

Last day of term: Friday 16th December



In Dorset 
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